ACBL UNIT 559
BOARD MINUTES
May 6, 2024
	
1.	The Zoom meeting of the ACBL Unit 559 Board of Directors was called to Order by President Lisa Walker at 7 PM. Present were Liza Billington, Kathy Cresto, Don Garner, Sherry Hanson, Miriam Harrington, Patricia Luehrs, Angela Peters, Gloria M. Rommel, and Lisa Walker. Board members Morris Jones and Michael Rodrigues did not attend the meeting, Also present at the meeting was Roy Wilson, Webmaster.

2.	Lisa Walker asked for a motion that the minutes of the April 8, 2024 Board meeting prepared by Secretary Don Garner be approved, either as presented or as objected to and added to by a lengthy supplement proposed by Gloria M. Rommell. Upon motion of Liza Billlington seconded by Patricia Luehrs, the minutes prepared by the Secretary were approved by the Board, with Gloria M. Rommel opposing.

3.	The current financials for the Unit as of May 6, 2024, prepared by Miriam Harrington, were disseminated to the Board prior to the meeting. The financials report that the Unit has $11,859.71 in the bank. Upon motion by Kathy Cresto and seconded by Patricia Luehrs, the financials were unanimously approved by the Board. 

4	At the suggestion of Morris Jones, the Board considered a proposal to provide pizza at all unit games. The Board’s financial analysis is that the Unit can do this and still breakeven on costs for the game. After discussion, the Board, upon motion by Patricia Luehrs seconded by Sherry Hanson, unanimously voted to pay for pizzas at unit games. Roy Wilson will put a notice on the website that pizza will be provided at unit games and also invite attendees to bring treats as well..   

5.	For the Sectional on July 27th & 28th 2024, Patricia Luehrs will make flyers assisted by Kathy Cresto. Angela Peters and Sherry Hanen are Co-Chairs for the event and Angela reports that the major need at this point is to gather enough coffee makers. She will see if she can get complimentary coffee from Starbucks as she has previously done on occasion. The President advised the Board that she spoke with Robert Todd who advises that the Unit is under the auspices of the ACBL which is an educational foundation; thus, the Unit is classified as a IRC 501(c) organization exempt from federal taxation.  

6.	Lisa Walker and Sherry Hanson are co-chairs of the Over-Under game scheduled for September 29th, 2024. Richard Halverstadt has provided Lisa Walker with information from the previous Over-Under game which should be helpful in planning for this event.

7.	Kathy Cresto inquired whether the Board thinks the Unit should send congratulations or a certificate to members who achieve rank changes. These changes are currently reported on the website and the Pasadena Bridge Club posts these at the club as well.  After discussion, the consensus was that this is not an additional initiative that the Board needs to take on.

8.	Kathy Cresto reported that only about 100 people have signed up to be on the elective Unit member roster, or about 27% of the Unit’s members. A number of people on the current roster have not signed up for the new roster, probably not being aware that their information will not carry over and that they must elect in. Gloria pointed out that we need to look at the ACBL website to see what we can and cannot do with members’ personal information. At the conclusion of the discussion, the President asked Kathy Cresto to send Roy Wilson a notice to members to appear on the website reminding them that they must affirmatively opt in if they want to appear in the Unit’s member roster and letting them know how to do this. Roy Wilson pointed out that Board members (only) have complete access to members’ personal contact information on the Unit 559 website.

9.	The meeting next addressed planning for our Sectional in 2025 because Pasadena Bridge Club has limited tables available (30) and does not have space sufficient to have a larger attendance or team games . The President proposed that we investigate the rental of Arcadia Community Center which in the past has been affordable and has other cost advantages (e.g., it provides tables). The Board wholeheartedly endorsed this idea and authorized the President to take prompt steps to investigate the possibility of holding the 2025 Sectional at Arcadia Community Center. 

10.	The meeting moved on to a discussion concerning the need to assess and inventory what Unit-owned bridge equipment, tables, chairs, and bowls, platters, utensils and the like exist and with whom it is stored. The objective will be to collect all such usable items and find a storage facility for them at the Unit’s expense.

11.	Gloria M. Rommel reported that she has two surgeries scheduled for this year and she requested that the Board approve her enlisting Marie Nimmrich to assist her as Friendship Chair. She has assisted Marie previously and Marie has offered to assist her. No Board member expressed any concern or disapproval of this action.	

12.	The Board decided that it would hold its next Board meeting on July 8, 2024 at 7:00 pm.  

There being no other business to come before the meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,
Don Garner, Secretary
